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I thought you might find the attached relevant to my letter of
mid-December.

The IOOst unpleasant aspect of dealing with the Conmission has been
the constant questioning of my IOOtives by the intake officer, who,
among other things, repeatedly commented that I was a 'complainer',
who 'would not be happy, no matter what was done'.

I have had a long track record in the Ottawa area of trying to help
various disenfrachised and marginalized groups, starting with
helping the physically disabled achieve access rights in government
buildings in the mid-seventies.

As a cOlllIlUnity animator using video, and as a journalist, I have
tried, in whatever small ways I've been able, to advance the human
rights of women, the disabled, gays, and I have tried, whenever
possible in my work, to increase citizen involvement in various
social processes, including neighbourhood planning, social service
voluntarisrn, and civic politics.

In doing so I have co-operated with many citizens groups, including
Citizen Advocacy, Social Planning Council, United Way, Children's
Hospital, Elizabeth Fry, Society for the Aims and Needs of the
Disabled (STAND), 'The Team' (Community Development at Algonquin
College), The Ottawa-Carleton Federation of Citizens' Associations,
the Chats Falls Municipal Co-ordinating Conmittee, The Ottawa-Hull
Learner Center (World Interaction), Interval House, Westboro, Glebe,
and Ottawa East Neighbourhood plans, OCLISS, the Ottawa Tenants
Council, The Candian Hearing Society, Metres for Millions,
OXFAM-Canada, The People's Food Coomission, and so on.

If you would like, I can give you references from most of the above
groups, although some of the associations are as old as ten years so
relevant staff may be hard to find.

I do not express concern about the way the commission has handled my
complaint for no reason, nor do I do SO lightly. It took eight
months to get the intake officer to agree that the condition
environmental hypersensitivity exists and is recognized, after whhch
any complaints I had about misunderstandings on her part were
attributed to the above expressed idea that 1 would 'never be
satisfied' •



In my travels I have met you on a couple of occasions, and my
instincts have told me you are a fair person. Unfotunately, I can
not say the same for your staff.

Thank~,

Chris Brown
(613) 237 0928


